
City of Ida Grove 
Special City Council Meeting 
August 15, 2018 – 12 Noon 

City Council Chambers 
 
Mayor Whiteing called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. with the following 

Council Members present:  Scott Tomlinson and Doug Clough.  Ryan Goodman and 
Gregor Ernst were present via telephone.  Paul Cates was absent.  

Motion by Clough to approve the agenda, second by Tomlinson.  On a 
unanimous vote, motion carried.   

Project Management Clerk, Kelly Young, informed Council that our current 
inductive-loop traffic detectors are failing due to the Iowa freeze/thaw cycle.  There is a 
grant available through the DOT for traffic safety improvements that could potentially 
fully fund a vehicle detection camera to control the intersection of Highway 175 & 
Moorehead Avenue with no match or cost from the City.  Motion by Tomlinson to 
approve Resolution 2018-22 a resolution authorizing the submittal of an application with 
the Iowa Department of Transportation for traffic safety improvement program (TSIP) 
funding for the intersection of US Highway 175 and Moorehead Avenue to replace 
inductive-loop traffic detectors with a vehicle detection camera, second by Clough.  On 
a unanimous vote, motion carried.  The City expects to hear a determination on the 
grant application January, 2019. 

Motion by Ernst to adjourn, second by Clough.  On a unanimous vote, motion 
carried.  

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
 

___________________________________        ____________________________________ 

Heather Sweeden, City Clerk            Devlun Whiteing, Mayor 


